
PTO   Board   Meeting   Minutes   -   September   14,   2020  
 

Call   to   Order:   3:00pm  
 
Attendance:    Brett   Oberhammer,   Shilo   Jossart,   Andrea   Stahl,   Ashley   Johnson,   Rachel  
Richardson,   Elaine   Rankin,   Tom   Schachet,   Kat   Jayroe,   David   Hitchcock  
 
Principals   Report:  

● Mountain   Schools   are   working   as   a   team   this   year   to   educate   students.  
● They   are   utilizing   the   new   webpage   and   learning   pages   to   maintain   a   schedule   and  

structure   for   students.  
● Red   Feather   Lakes   and   Stove   Prairie   buildings   are   currently   closed   due   to   Cameron  

Peak   Fire   voluntary   evacuations.  
● October   19th   the   Poudre   School   District   would   like   to   attempt   in   person   learning,   but   isn’t  

fully   decided   yet.  
● Fox   Acres   Golf   Tournament   is   tentatively   scheduled   for   September   26th,   but   may   get  

postponed   or   moved   to   a   different   location   due   to   the   Cameron   Peak   Fire   evacuations.  
○ It’s   projected   this   fundraiser   could   provide   as   much   as   $20,000   for   Red   Feather  

Lakes   student   experiences   and   school   supplies.  
○ PTO   will   collaboratively   decide   how   the   money   is   to   be   spent,   and   will   be   stored  

in   a   school   PSA   account.   This   money   will   help   compensate   for   budget   shortfalls  
projected   for   the   next   couple   of   years.  

● Everyone   will   review   PTO   Bylaws   before   the   next   meeting.  
○ We   will   later   evaluate   if   a   section   needs   to   be   added   about   how   the   PTO  

functions..  
 

PTO   Report  
● Meetings   will   be   the   3rd   Tuesday   of   the   month   at   5:30pm   on   Zoom.  
● Zoom   link   and   PTO   documents   will   be   found   on   the   Red   Feather   Lakes   PSD   webpage.  
● We   are   still   transitioning   from   past   to   current   PTO   members.  
● PTO   activities,   needs,   and   fundraising   will   be   limited   by   the   COVID   restrictions.  
● We   would   love   parents   to   get   involved   and   help   with   some   out   of   the   box   ideas   on   how  

to   make   this   year   great.  
 
Brett   Oberhammer   -   President,   Shilo   Sagert-Jossart   -   Vice   President,   Andrea   Stahl   -   Treasurer,  
Ashley   Johnson-   Secretary  


